Deferment for PACT arbitration

This case has been transferred to the tribunal by the County Court at Central London. We received the court file on [insert date of receipt]. If we require further information about the case, we will write to you in the next few days.

The parties should have had ample opportunity to negotiate a settlement before the issue of proceedings. Nevertheless we recognise that parties may wish to refer the dispute to Professional Arbitration on Court Terms (“PACT”) before proceeding with the litigation. Further details of PACT may be obtained from http://www.rics.org/uk/join/member-accreditations-list/dispute-resolution-service/ 

We will therefore defer issuing directions for three months provided that we receive a written request from both parties within 14 days of the date of this letter. The requests must confirm that the parties will refer the dispute to PACT or another recognised dispute resolution service that must be identified. 

Save for exceptional circumstances we will only grant one three month deferment and we will not grant a deferment after the initial 14 day period. 
If we do not receive a deferment request from both parties within 14 days we will issue directions and send then with guidance about the tribunal’s procedures. 
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